
Newborns’ & Mothers’ 

Health Protection Act 
 Under the Newborns’ Act, the plan may not restrict benefits for a 

hospital stay in connection with childbirth to less than 48 hours (96 

hours in the case of a cesarean section), unless the attending provider 

(in consultation with the mother) decides to discharge earlier. 

 Plans may not require providers to obtain authorization from the plan 

for prescribing the stay. In addition, plans may not deny a stay within 

the 48-hour (or 96-hour) period because the plan’s utilization reviewer 

does not think such a stay is medically necessary. 

 The plan must eliminate this preauthorization requirement with respect 

to hospital stays in connection with childbirth for the first 48 hours (or 96 

hours in the case of a cesarean section). The plan may impose such 

an authorization requirement for hospital stays beyond this period. In 

addition, the plan may impose a requirement on the mother to give 

notice of a pregnancy in order to obtain a certain level of cost-sharing 

or to use certain medical facilities. 

For more 
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